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Newsletter for week ending 02 December 2012

Mon

Janet Reynolds & Peter Cork

Elsa Hatfield & Jean Buttner**
Tue
Day
Beverley & Robert Begg

Maria Robson & Jan Tuckwell


Night
Wendy & Jim Pitt**


Jack & Phil Cohen
Wed

Oliver Goodman & David Hill**
Mary Buchanan & Robert Meek
Fri

Robin Tuttleby & Dot Cassidy
Gail Jenkins & Julie Colman**
Sat

Peter Wilkinson & G Rogerson
Diva Hatfield & Ann Singer
Hand of the Week Saturday Board  4 All vul Dealer West
Damned if you do and Damned if you don’t
A very interesting hand. The first question is: what should West open? With only 19 HCP perhaps 1( is sufficient: but then if you count your winners – 5 spades 3 hearts and 1 club which adds to nine tricks perhaps 2( is a better opening bid? (Then after 2( 2( from partner, you then possibly end up in 2(.)

Suppose you open 1(, after two passes what does South bid? They cannot double as they have only 15 HCP and they do not have 4 hearts. If they do double, partner is going to bid 2( (as expected) and now South has to choose whether to bid 3( or 3(. It all looks rather messy, so with 5 trumps perhaps pass is the better option.
North’s lead is crucial. Anything except a high diamond will result in an overtrick. . A high diamond  lead will eventually tap Declarer (who should subsequently go one down!) and thus justify South’s pass, In the play of the hand it is important that West crosses to Dummy via the 10( in order to play a heart towards the KQ.
The next Tuesday Red Point Event will be on 4th December 2012 at 7.30 pm.

 Bridge Lessons will commence on Monday 04 February at 7.30 pm. These lessons will be repeated on Wednesday afternoons at 1.00 pm commencing 06 February. Contact the clubrooms for further details. 

2013: The Kew Heights Sports Club have intimated that they would like us to continue playing at their venue for the foreseeable future. There will be some disruption to activities during the upgrade of the facilities, however the KHSC have assured us that they will make this as minimal as practicable. Accordingly, we are continuing membership at $50, with the usual $5 reduction if paid by 31st December 2012. Regretfully, after 5 years we are having to increase table fees to $11 for members and $13 for non-members as from 1 February 2013. Correct monies would be appreciated. We are also reluctantly withdrawing the $1 pensioner discount.
Sandra and Ian
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